
 
 

October Hornet News Letter 

The end of the first quarter is approaching quickly.  I would like to say a big “Thank you to the Parents!”  It 

has been an interesting start of the school year, and everyone has adapted to the changes.  We are all in this 

together!  Thank you for allowing us to be a part of your child’s educational endeavors.  We are learning 

something new every single day.  It is wonderful to see our kiddos back in school, and staying safe is our ut-

most importance.  Please, remember that we are not doing bus passes this year.  If you need your child to be 

picked up, a written note, or email should be sent in before 12pm on that day.  Also, if your child is not feel-

ing well please keep them home.  Thank you for your understanding.  Below are the upcoming events in Oc-

tober.   

What’s Happening in October at GPS… 

End of the grading period – October 7th  

Fall Break – October 8th – October 11th  

Spirit week – Homecoming – TBA  

October Festivities – Oct. 25th-29th (this will include Halloween Costume day) 



A majority of the students in-person and online have completed the 1st Comprehensive Benchmark 

Assessment Series and the STAR Reading and Math assessments.” Teachers have begun analyzing individual 

student data.  Our goal this month is to begin using the data to plan instruction and begin targeted interven-

tions.  Interventions will be scheduled with individual students by their teachers.  Our ALLIED team is working 

closely with homeroom teachers during the Literacy Block Monday through Friday.  Our 2nd goal is to review 

the 45 day screeners and begin the RTI process.  Our Counseling department will be Celebrating Red Ribbon 

week the week of October 25-29, 2021.  

The 1st quarter comes to an end on October 7, 2021.  Student grade reports will be mailed out the following 
week.  Currently, we are seeing students who are failing courses or have very low grades because they are 
not completing assignments provided by the teacher.  Please help your student make time at home to com-
plete homework.  Check your student’s grades in the PowerSchool Parent Portal or call your child’s counse-
lor, they can get you in touch with the teachers for further discussion.  All online students should be logging 
into Edgenuity every day and completing work for each class they are assigned.  Online work should not be 
viewed as self-paced.  A student should have 50% of the class completed by the end of the 1st quarter to be 
on track to finishing by the end of the semester.  Your child’s counselor has discussed these requirements 
with students, if you would like further information, please call your child’s respective counselor (9/10 grades 
– Ella Tsosie; 11/12 grades – Charlene Kirk). 
 
The 1st quarter grade is half of the average for the Semester grade which earns a student credit for a class.  If 
a student’s grade is below a 60%, it is possible that a student can fail a class when the scores are averaged 
resulting in no credit for the class.  If a student fails a class, they will need to make up the course in credit re-
covery, summer school, or it can result in a student not graduating on time in order to complete all require-
ments.  Please discuss the importance of completing homework and doing well in class. 
In addition to completing assignments for class, ATTENDANCE is also another component of student suc-
cess.  Please have your child attend school on the day they are assigned (A or B) and check in on Google 
Classroom when they are not scheduled to be in-person.  All online students are to check in on Google Class-
room every day.  If a student does not have internet at home to check in, a phone call may be made to the 
school. 
 
Here are the results of our 1st Benchmark Testing held August 30 – September 17.  As you can see, we have 
much work to do in improving academically.  Teachers, Students, and Parents must all work together to sup-
port our students’ growth.  The 2nd Benchmark Test will be October 25-November 5. 

Students are excited to be back in school, however some students forget about social distancing protocols.  Please re-
mind your child about the importance of social distancing in school.   
 
First quarter is quickly approaching.  Please encourage your child to turn in any missing assignments.   
 
Students have adjusted well to their schedule.  Many students call in for their own attendance.  This helps their com-
munication skills.   
 
GMS appreciates your understanding, patience and support!  Be Safe!   






